
 
                                                      
                 
                                                                                                            

                                
 

 
 

 
February 2020 
 
 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
We have come to the end of another busy half term which has been a hive of activity 
across all parts of the school.  The importance of curriculum enrichment for our pupils 
cannot be understated as it is the key to engagement, motivation and enjoyment of school.  
Our PE and Creative Arts department, along with Department Heads, have organised 
many enrichment activities this term from guitar, brass and drum concerts, wheelchair 
rugby, Polybat competitions, football tournaments, a Bamboozle Theatre visit and many 
more as you will see from the following pages. 
 
We have also had a focus on Maths and looked at how to teach our pupils more 
functionally, particularly in the Upper School.  You may have noticed your child getting out 
and about in the community much more, allowing them to learn the important skills to take 
them into adulthood. 
 
Our governors have been very active and have accompanied senior staff on Learning 
Walks around the school, looking at the teaching of PSHE, Maths and English as well as 
visiting our Internship programmes at Johnson & Johnson, the National Grid and 
Wokingham Borough Council.  They also talked about bullying and spoke to pupils about 
who they could talk to if they needed help and they looked at behaviour during playtimes. 
 
Thank you to all parents who attended parents evening and, if you didn’t manage to come, 
please arrange to see your child’s class teacher after half term. 
 
I hope everyone has a good half term despite the forecast of storm Dennis this weekend! 
 
We look forward to welcoming pupils back to school on Monday 24th February. 
 
 
 
 

 
Sara Attra 
Headteacher   
 



 

 

 

 
                                    

Dear Parents/ Carers   
 
This has been such a quick half term; blink and you could have missed it! 
 
We are hoping to have seen many of you at Parent’s Evening as we trial the PSA department 
being in the reception area. If we didn’t manage to speak to you, please check out the PSA page 
on the Addington website. It has contact details for us, as well as masses of information and 
signposting to helpful charities agencies and clubs. 
 
If you need to contact us, and are unable to reach us by phone, please use the PSA mailbox to 
contact us by email. This is: 
 
psa@addington.wokingham.sch.uk. 
 
Here is hoping that however you celebrate this time of year, that it is a happy and restful 
experience. 
 
Best Wishes, 
 
Lucy & Ellie – Parent Support Advisers 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

IMPORTANT NOTICE 
 

CHANGE TO END OF SUMMER TERM DATES FOR PUPILS 
 

School will close for pupils on Friday 17th July instead of Tuesday 21st July. 

 
 
Due to the opening of the new FE building in September, many classrooms in the main school 
need to be moved before September.  Alongside this we have been notified that all rendering to 
the outside of the building is defective and needs to be removed and replaced.  This could involve 
removing windows and is a lengthy building project that is too high risk to undertake whilst pupils 
are on site.  In order to facilitate these two major projects, the school will be closed to pupils on 
Monday 20th and Tuesday 21st July.  Wokingham Local Authority has given permission for this 
closure.  I apologise for any inconvenience caused but the safety of pupils is paramount. 

mailto:psa@addington.wokingham.sch.uk
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Sara Attra                    Lynda Wood 
Headteacher                          Deputy Head 

 

 
 
 
 

                   Eirfron Watkinson                   David Maycock                            Sue Tod  
Assistant Headteacher          Assistant Headteacher   School Business Manager 

 

 
CAR PARKING REMINDER 

 
1. All drivers must use the one-way system marked out by the cones 

and road markings 

 

2. Only park in marked spaces and not on the end of rows 

 

3. All pedestrians must use the zebra crossing and the pavement 

when walking children to and from the site.  DO NOT WALK on the 

road by the side of the gates where there is no pavement as a short 

cut.  This is very dangerous and could result in an accident 

 
 

 

 
 

Managed and staffed by 
Wokingham Bracknell & Districts Mencap 

 

Wednesday evening 7pm to 9pm 
Fun for all youngsters from Year 9 up 

 

Look out for the activities planned for the current term, 
come along and try a session. 

 

Contact Wokingham Mencap on 0300 777 8539 for more information. 

 

  

   



                                
School Dinners 

 
This is to inform you that all school lunches must now be paid for online.  The school will no 
longer be able to collect cash on a daily basis. 
 
You will need to register online if you have not done so before.  A letter with your personal log 
on details has been sent home with your child.  If you have previously logged on to the Tucasi 
system but have forgotten your password, please follow the instructions on the login screen. 
 
As a reminder: 
 
Primary lunch is £2.05 
Secondary lunch is £2.25 
 
Please remember that money for school dinners should be paid in advance. 
If you have any problems, please contact Wendy Dixon on office@addington.wokingham.sch.uk. 

 

 
 

 

Parent Contact Information 
 
We want to cut down on the amount of paper we send to parents and to get in touch more 
electronically via emails, texts and our school website www.addington.wokingham.sch.uk).  
 

Apart from the money saved on printing costs, electronic communication is instant.  In order to 
do this, we need to be kept up to date with your latest email address and mobile numbers. 

 

If you need to update us please email:    office@addington.wokingham.sch.uk 
 
 
 

 
School Mobile App 

 
Our School Mobile App can be downloaded from the links below.  

  

iTunes                                                Play Store 
 

Once you have downloaded the School Jotter app you will need to select “Addington School” 
from within the app. 
. 
 
The school mobile App is FREE to download and enables you to receive news updates and 
alerts on your phone or other mobile device.  You can also view our newsletters and see photos 
of the students.   

 
 
 
 

 

mailto:office@addington.wokingham.sch.uk
http://www.addington.wokingham.sch.uk/
mailto:office@addington.wokingham.sch.uk
https://itunes.apple.com/gb/app/school-jotter/id1353760196?mt=8
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.webanywhere.schooljotter.containerApp


 
 

Headteacher’s Award Winners 
 

Congratulations to the following students who  
achieved awards for the first half of the Term: 

 
Key Stage 2 

Dylan Bourne 
Inaya Akram 

 
Key Stage 3 
Harry Croft 

 
Key Stage 4 

Christopher Smith 
  

New Building Update! 
 

Our new building is being assembled off site in York.  The photos below show rooms for:  
Business Enterprise, a café, the common room and a staff rest room. 

 

               
 

                
 

This is the progress on site so far: 
 

 

http://www.clipartkid.com/1st-place-trophy-cliparts/
http://www.clipartkid.com/1st-place-trophy-cliparts/


 
 
 

       SPORTS PAGE  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
Football Tournament at 
Madejski Stadium 

 
On Thursday 23rd of January we sent two 
teams to the regular football tournament at 
the Madejsi outdoor training centre. Both 
teams played so well, scoring lots of goals 
and just being pipped to winning on 
numerous occasions. All the games were 
evenly contested against other SEN teams 
from schools in the area. 
   

 
                                                                                                                           
 
 
 
 
 

Primary Kurling 
 
 

On Thursday 23rd January, two 
Addington teams participated in 
the Berkshire School Games 
New Age Kurling competition 
against 10 other Wokingham 
primary schools at the Bohunt 
School.  They did Addington 
proud. One of our teams 
finished 4th and received 
medals. 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=&url=https://officialsoccerschools.co.uk/readingfc/readingfc-courses.html&psig=AOvVaw3DjRgDqXl3defJjiSQCUIR&ust=1541778059833768


 
 
 

Primary Interhouse Polybat 
 

The Primary inter-house Polybat competition took place in the large hall on 
Tuesday 11th February. 48 pupils took part. The students were amazing in terms 
of skill, sportspersonship and enthusiasm. It has been wonderful to also see so 
many students working independently in the games. They really enjoyed the event. 
Thank you to the House Captains who helped out with the setup, scoring and tidy 
up: Alex Green, Ryan Skevington, Ollie McGrath, Chloe Weavers, Jack Healey, 
Nathan Hunter and Saahil Ali. 
 
Results 
Joint 1st place –  Green Crocodiles and Blue Sharks (33 points)  
2nd place –   Yellow Tigers (30 points)   
3rd place –   Red Eagles  (22 points)  
 
 
Thanks you to all the staff that made this event such a success. I asked the managers and 
scorers to choose their most improved players (MVP's). Here is the list: 
 
 
Green Crocodiles:   Matthew Weston   
    Alex Scott-Deaville 
Red Eagles:         Shriya Agarwal 
         Finn Bedford     
Yellow Tigers:         Sophie Jureidini-Smith 
                      Fabio Mazzarella       
Blue Sharks:            Daniel King 
        Daisy Cornell           
     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

Secondary Kurling and Boccia Tournament 
                                                                                                                                
 
 

 
 
After school on Tuesday 4th February, we took a team of seven secondary pupils to 
Waingels College to take part in New Age Kurling and Boccia competitions against 
mainstream schools from the local area. This was part of the Berkshire Schools Games 
series of events. Our Boccia team came 3rd and our Kurling team came 1st. Well done  
to everyone!  
   
 

Berkshire Banshees Wheelchair Rugby 
 
Kite and Swan class have been privileged enough to try out Wheelchair 
Rugby in their P.E lessons. They have enjoyed it immensely and it has also 
been a very inclusive activity for all. They have learnt how to safely engage 
in a contact sport and work well as a team. A big thank you to all the 
coaches from the banshees. 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 

 
Daisy Class 
 

We have really enjoyed 'The Gingerbread Man' 
sensory story with puppets, scented dough, tasting, 
sensory trays, cooking and also counted buttons 
onto the gingerbread man. 
 
Daisy class have particularly loved continuing with a 
new theme for Immersive Theatre titled:  'The Lost 
Crown of India', there are monkeys to entertain us, 
food to cook around the camp fire and fireflies to watch!   
 
We have also introduced early phonics with the 
class using a balance of multi-sensory techniques 
incorporating letter recognition, a song, mark making 
in a sensory tray as well as touch and feel of phonic 
resources.   
 
 
 
 
 

Stay and play date Friday 27th March 2020 2pm- 3pm.  
 
 
Sunflower Class 
 
 

This term Sunflower Class have welcomed 2 new pupils into 
our class. The other students have been keen to get to know 
them and it has been lovely to see them settle so well in to 
our early years group. 

 
Our theme this term has been ‘Traditional Tales 
and Puppets’ and we have explored the following 
books: ‘The 3 Little Pigs’, ‘Goldilocks and the 3 
Bears’ and ‘The Very Hungry Caterpillar’. Pupils 
have participated in many activities linking to 
these books, and particularly enjoyed creating 
puppets, making houses and re-enacting the 
stories. The favourite activity of many of the 
pupils seemed to be our ‘Very Hungry 
Caterpillar’ sensory story as they had the 

opportunity to taste and explore different food items and tell the story 
using props. 
 
We have also begun to deliver sensory phonics with the class group. Many of the children have 
been curious and have enjoyed getting involved in these sessions. 
 
Stay and play date Friday 27th March 2020 2pm- 3pm   
 
 
 

Early Years 



 
Tulip class  
 
Tulip class have enjoyed the topic of Traditional Tales and Puppets this 
term and have enjoyed songs and rhymes about ‘Goldilocks and the 
Three Bears’ and the ‘Three Little Pigs’ during Call and Response 
sessions with drums. We were very lucky to get to go on another trip to 
TVAP this term and had an amazing day exploring the outside area, 
going on the trampoline, and going down the slide in Soft Play! We have 
also continued to work on using a range of tools in our cooking lessons, 
using knives to chop vegetables, spoons to mix ingredients together 
and some of us have even been exploring cracking eggs! 
 
Stay and play date Friday 27th March 2020 2pm- 3pm.  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Lily class 
 

Lily class have enjoyed building the troll’s bridge from giant blocks, and 
jumping off them.  
Sewing puppets (first time sewing for most of the children!) 
Making rainbow bridges using paint, cling film and rolling pins.  
Taking turns to be the gingerbread man, chasing after each other.  
Call and Response for the gingerbread man, 
singing “run run as fast as you can”   
 
 
 
Stay & Play Date – Monday 30th March 2020 – 
2pm-3pm 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 
 
Daffodil class 
 
 
This half term in Daffodil class we have learnt all about Chinese 
New Year and discovered what year we were all born into; We 
have lots of Chinese Dragons, Rabbits and Snakes! We have 
also been reading traditional tales of the ‘Gingerbread Man’ and 
the ‘Three Billy Goats Gruff’. The children have loved exploring 
our sensory story trays, Baking and much more! Our whole class 
has also participated in the House Poly bat competition for their 
house teams and enjoyed the game and meeting new friends 
from around the school. 
 
Stay & Play Date – Monday 30th March 2020 – 2pm-3pm 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wishing everyone a good half term break. 
 
 
The Early Years Team



 

Middle School News                                                

 

                   
Dragons and Castles have been the inspiration for KS2 
leading to lots of creative activity including some 
drama with specialist Teacher Chris.  
 
  

 

 

 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
Pine class making dragons during our Chinese New Year Activity Carousel. 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Willow class have been 
learning Bhangra dance 
moves. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Birch class have been practising their spreading skills, making sandwiches in cooking. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
Finally, we were lucky enough to have a visit from the Earley fire brigade who brought two 
engines and lots of equipment for us to explore.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
KS3 
 
 
Have a look below at all the fun Key Stage three have had this half 
term with our topic “Where we live – Urban Pioneers”. We have also 
enjoyed going on trips to Camp Mohawk and had a visit from the fire 
brigade.  
 
Chestnut Class 
 
Chestnut Class have been learning about the festival of Mardi 
Gras.  Mardi Gras translates as Fat Tuesday.  This is celebrated in 
February on the same day that we celebrate Pancake day in 
countries including America, Brazil and Italy.  Some countries have a 
festival that lasts a whole month.  They have parades where they 
dress up in amazing costumes and they wear amazing masks.   
 
 



 
 
The idea is that they have all of this fun and eat up all of the delicious 
food before a period of 40 days and 40 nights of fasting or eating plainer 
food to reflect the 40 days and 40 nights that Jesus spent in the 
wilderness before he was crucified. 
 
There are three important colours that feature in most Mardi Gras 
costumes and masks.  Purple which represents Justice, Green which 
represents Faith and Yellow which represents Power. 
 
Each class in KS3 have learned about Mardi Gras and have made 
masks or costumes.  After Half Term we will have a joint Mardi Gras 
Celebration where they will all wear the masks they've made and we 
may even have a parade with music and dancing around the school! 
      
Maple Class  
 
Maple class enjoyed a trip to Woodley shops to hunt for Alison’s lost teddy. We had to follow 
clues and write down the names of the shops we visited. We looked in lots of shop windows for 
teddy, but finally found him in Greggs! We then practised our money skills by buying a drink and 
a snack. On the way back we practised our social sight words by reading lots of signs and our 
maths skills by reading door numbers. We had a visit from the Fire Service, the students put on 
their equipment and had a go using the fire hose! 
   

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
KS3 Get Together activity this week was making a mini town in 
different groups! ‘Mayor Tom’ arrived to cut the ribbon and 
formally open Addingtown! There were some great buildings 
made in next to no time – a factory, a block of flats and houses. 

 
 
 



 
 
 
Cherry Class  
 

We made some very messy Valentines cards 
by wafting pink and red tissue paper in the air 
and catching them on sticky plastic.  It was 
great fun watching them swirl around our 
bodies and land all over the classroom!  
     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Beech Class  
 

This half term Beech class have been 
thinking about where we live and our local 
area and we had a look at our houses on 
google street view. We also looked at 
landmarks of Reading and made 
our own Maiwand Lion out of 
plasticine. We made headdresses 
for Mardi-Gras using feathers and 
gems. We’ve enjoyed going to 
Camp Mohawk and trips to the local 
shop. 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Holly Class  
 
This half term Holly class have enjoyed 
learning in the outdoors and exploring the 
grounds at Dinton Pastures, Jeallots Hill 
and Camp Mohawk.  We collected natural 
materials and created our own class tree.   

  
    
 



 
 
Sycamore Class 
 
This half term, Sycamore class have been learning about being kind 
members of the community and we have done some litter picking 
around school to help our school community look clean and tidy. The 
pupils learnt how to use litter pickers and were very good at spotting 
the rubbish. We were pleased to see that there was not too much 
rubbish around school and we collected around half a bag.  
 
We have also been working on independence and life skills with Gail. 
We have learnt to fold clothes properly and hoover. The school 
cleaners have been very impressed!  Next, we are going to learn to 
iron and polish so hopefully the class can help more at home too! 
 
Sycamore class enjoy going offsite to practice money skills and social 
skills in the community. We have been buying ingredients for our 
cooking lessons: our most recent bake was jam tarts.  
 
Our class have been learning about street art and went around 
Woodley to find some graffiti. We learnt that you need to ask 
permission before doing graffiti in the community but we made our own 
names in a graffiti style during art lessons.  
 
We loved our first trip to Camp Mohawk and everyone particularly liked 
the table football and the soft play area. We are looking forward to 
going again next half term.  
 

   
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Have a lovely half term break! 
 
                                                          
 
Yvonne Edwards 
Head of Middle School 
 
Lydia Colios 
Key Stage 3 Lead  
 
 

 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Students in Eagle class 
following a hands-on 
curriculum to prepare for life 
after school, by learning and 
developing independence 
and self-help skills  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

UPPER SCHOOL 



 

 
 
 
 
Raffle Ticket Sales at the National Grid 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Horticulture 
 
The weather has made it very difficult to work outside – 
rain, frost, wind and more rain! 
In spite of this the students have relocated raised beds 
and walked to the allotment to prepare the beds, sow 
peas and beans and have a general tidy up. 
 
Indoors they have sowed tomatoes, leeks, kale, 
sweetcorn, turnips, onions and garlic. Our potatoes are 
chitting.  
 
Because some of the seeds are so tiny we have been 
making seed tapes to place directly in drills, 
which means the seeds are evenly spaced and can be 
sown really easily. 
 
We have ordered our mini plugs, ready for the hanging 
baskets next term and have been working on the 
pricings, so we will all be very busy next term! 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Johnson & Johnson 
 
Our students have been working hard at Johnson & Johnson. 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

Robin Class 
 
Robin Class have had some successful work experiences at Rainbow Café and the Birches 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
They have been cooking up a storm 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 
Money skills – vending machine, café visit, travel training – pay to get on bus. With cash or pass 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
PSHE Healthy eating – investigating sugar content of snacks 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our students performed in the guitar and drum concerts. 
 
Fat fashion – clothes sizes/shoe sizes. Laundry service sorting washing ironing folding. Art 
project – making clothes 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Work Experience 
 
The Birches – Reception - Students have been spending time working with the residents on 
reception, taking deliveries, signing people in and ensuring the communal areas are tidy. This 
has been great for our students to showcase their social skills they have developed. 
 
 
Wokingham Library - Tasks in the library include ensuring the books are in alphabetical order, 
in the correct number sequence using their dewey-decimal system.  
We also work hard to ensure the books are tidy and not damaged. 
 
 
Rainbow Café - It has been a busy few weeks for the café with lots of 
events going on. Students were responsible for laying tables, ensuring 
meal orders were taken, delivering drinks and food to the tables. It has 
been great to see our students blossom into this role. 
 
 
The Birches Café - We have been working with the kitchen staff to 
assist residents with their lunch time meals. This would mean, helping 
lay the tables, helping the residents to carry their food to their tables, 
clearing away plates when they are finished. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Loddon School - We have had the pleasure of being able to use the 
Outside Classroom that has recently been built for the students at 
Loddon School. The Work experience is split into animal care – 
grooming the horses and donkeys, ensuring they have a clean place to 
sleep and the horticulture – working with the school’s horticulture 
therapist to plant, sow and grow! 
 
Sainsburys - In Sainsbury’s we work alongside Sainsbury’s staff to ensure 
enough produce is out on the shelves, removing any empty cardboard 
containers and ensuring the shelving bays are tidy. The students enjoy this 
task.  
 
We also spend some time in the clothing department, sorting the clothing into 
the correct sizes and in the correct places. 
 
 
 
Waitrose - The students who are at Waitrose in Woodley work independently alongside a 
member of Waitrose staff. They are taught the Waitrose method that is employed by all staff. 
They will check the food sell by dates and arrange shelves.  
 
 
Café Piazza - We have been working with the café for a long time now and 
have been able to introduce a mentorship programme for students who have 
had previous work experience here. This has worked well to help induct new 
students to work experiences, learning from each other.  
 
 

 Marks and Spencer - Students have been working in the 
menswear department, ensuring clothing items on the rails 
are ‘pipped’ with the correct size – this is a great problem solving task. It is also 
the students’ responsibility to greet the customers when they enter the 
changing room and be there for help 
 
 
 
 

The Co-op - Students have been working independently at The Co-op. It has 
been great to see them blossom and integrate so well within the staffing team. 
Once they have completed their task, they approach the manager for more 
work. All the staff within the store have been extremely pleased with the 
progress being made.  
 
Hair of the Dog - This work experience is always our more practical one, It has been great to 
see the student travelling independently to and from their placement and working hard to ensure 
his work is done to a high standard. They have also spent some time with the 
owner who is teaching them about all the different dog breeds.  
 
Bike Maintenance - We have several students who attend Bike Maintenance 
based in school, run by an outside agency. It is great to see the progress 
being made. They have now been given a new storage shed and soon we will 
be looking to approaching the public for any bike repair needs. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Swan Class Spring Term 
 
Our project this term is Fast Fashion. Our class 
has a challenge to create an outfit for each 
student using clothes we have bought in charity 
shops. We have been scouring the shops in 
Woodley to look for suitable items 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Fast Fashion - the environmental impact 
of fashion 
 
Did you know that the fashion is the second 
largest polluter in the world?  Every year 
100’s of tonnes of clothing goes to landfill 
which could have been reused or recycled. 
We have been sorting pre-loved clothes to 
sell at a pop up shop in Woodley precinct 
next term, on Wednesday 18th March. 
Perhaps we will see you there?  
 
We had a great time trying some of the 
clothes on! 
 
Independence Skills – Café and shopping 
 
We have been working on Social Sight Words, particularly out on the community. Our class has 
been visiting the café every week. Where possible, students read the menu, order their snack 
and pay for it independently.  Additionally, we do our supermarket shop each week, finding the 
ingredients, asking questions and then paying a buying the ingredients for cooking our two-
course lunch on a Tuesday. 
 



 

                    

 
It has been another fantastic and enthusiastic start to the term with new themes in our 
curriculum and concerts taking place.   
 
Music 
 
We have several themes running in music lessons this 
term.  Key Stage 3, 4, and 5 have the theme of ‘Fast 
Fashion’ and have enjoyed exploring guitars and drums 
to play ‘Dedicated Follower of Fashion.’  Key stage 2 
and complex needs classes have been exploring music 
about the jungle and our Early years’ classes have been 
exploring ‘Around the Isles’, where they sing and play 
music about a journey around the British Isles and meet 
all sort of characters.   
 
Throughout the year we give opportunities for students 
who are having instrumental lessons to share some of 
their work with their friends in our Addington Music 
Series.  This half term we have enjoyed concerts from 
our brass, guitar and drum students.  Students enjoyed 
sharing their music with friends and it was great to see 
how their skills and confidence have continued to grow.  
 
Art 
 
Our art teacher Angie has been working with upper 
school classes this term as they explore their topic of 
‘Fast Fashion’.  Students have been creating outfits 
using recycled materials.  We are looking forward to the 
Fashion Show later in the term.  
 
Drama 
 
This term some of our complex and sensory needs classes have been taking 
part in Immersive Theatre Sessions.  The sessions are based upon camping in 
the jungle and combine music, art and drama. 
 
Our drama teacher Chris has been working with classes in Key Stage 2 as they 
prepare for their production of The Earth Crown later in the term. 



Workshops 
 
We enjoyed a visit from Bamboozle Theatre Company this term, with their immersive 
production of Makara and the mountain dragon!  We are feeling very inspired by their 
amazing props and hope to use some ideas for our own productions.   
 

 
 
 
Dates for the diary: 
 
Key Stage 2 production:  parents of children in Lime, Apple, Pine, Rowan, Poppy, Willow 
and Birch classes are invited to come and watch our production of The Earth Crown.   
Performances are:  
 
Thursday 26th March at 1:45pm and Friday 27th March at 1:45pm  
More details to follow next half term. 
 
 
We hope you all enjoy half term! 
 
 
 
Rhona, Sean, Jules and Martin 

 



 

    News from the Association 
Email: AddingtonAssociation@gmail.com 

 
 

 
 
 

 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Well it seems like no time at all since I wrote to update everyone after our Christmas activities, 
but it’s February half term already!  
 
The Association have been busy planning activities for the first half of the year. The event we’re 
hoping to run first is a Family Quiz Night. This will be held on Friday 20th March between 7pm 
and 9pm and should be a lot of fun, so please save the date! More news on that after half term! 
 
We’ve also been discussing where to focus our fundraising efforts this year. As you are no doubt 
aware there is a huge amount of building activity taking place at the school at present. It’s an 
exciting time for the school and we can’t wait to see the end results. There are a whole range of 
items we would like to help purchase so have decided to focus on ‘all things sensory’! This may 
be for new equipment for the indoor sensory room or could be equipment for the outdoor sensory 
playground. We’ll let you know how we’re getting on, but the great news is that we’ve been given 
2 donations already this year for £500 and for £1,500 which is a wonderful start. 
 
Would anyone like to take on a sponsored event on behalf of the Association this year? If you are 
interested in taking on a challenge and would like support setting up a JustGiving page or 
advertising for sponsorship, please let us know and we’ll be happy to help!  
 
Finally, please can I continue to encourage as many of you to help us with ‘Our Challenge’. It 
would be wonderful if as many people as possible sign up for the following websites that donate a 
percentage of any sales to the Association. Neither require any time commitment or require you 
to spend money that you wouldn’t be spending already! 

EasyFundraising - use the link https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/addingtonschoolassociation/ 

Amazon Smile - use the link https://smile.amazon.co.uk/ch/1088765-0  

Finally, on behalf of the Association, we would like to wish you all a happy and relaxing half term! 
 
Dawn Adams 
Chair – Addington School Association 
 
 
 
You can contact us either via  
 
School on 01189669073 
Email AddingtonAssociation@gmail.com 
Our Facebook page 
 
You can donate to the Sensory Garden project via our JustGiving page. 

  

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/addingtonschoolassociation/
https://smile.amazon.co.uk/ch/1088765-0
mailto:AddingtonAssociation@gmail.com


 

 
 
 

AUTUMN TERM 2019 

  

 

Staff Training Days – (closed to 

pupils) 

Tuesday 3 September & Wednesday 4 September 

2019 

Term Starts Thursday 5 September 2019 

Staff Training Day (closed to 

pupils) 

Friday 25 October 2019 

Half Term – (closed to pupils) Monday 28 October to Monday 4 November 2019 

inclusive 

Term Restarts Tuesday 5 November 2019 

Term Ends Friday 20 December 2019 

 
 
 

SPRING TERM 2020 

  

 

Term Starts Monday 6 January 2020 

Half Term – (closed to pupils) Monday 17 February to Friday 21 February 2020 

inclusive 

Term Restarts Monday 24 February 2020 

Term Ends Friday 3 April 2020 

 
 
 

SUMMER TERM 2020 

  

 

Term Starts Monday 20 April 2020 

May Day Holiday (closed to 

pupils) 

Friday 8 May 2020 

Half Term – (closed to pupils) Friday 22 May to Friday 29 May 2020 inclusive 

Term Restarts Monday 1 June 2020 

Term Ends Friday 17 July 2020 

 

 
 

ADDINGTON SCHOOL TERM DATES 

2019 - 2020 



 
 
 

AUTUMN TERM 2020 

  

 

Staff Training Days – All Staff 

(closed to pupils) 

Tuesday 1 September & Wednesday 2 September 

2020 

Term Starts Thursday 3 September 2020 

Half Term – (closed to pupils) Monday 26 October to Monday 2 November 2020 

inclusive 

Term Restarts Tuesday 3 November 2020 

Term Ends Friday 18 December 2020 

 
 
 

SPRING TERM 2021 

  

 

Term Starts Monday 4 January 2021 

Half Term – (closed to pupils) Monday 15 February to Friday 19 February 2021 

inclusive 

Term Restarts Monday 22 February 2021 

Term Ends Thursday 1 April 2021 

 
 
 

SUMMER TERM 2021 

  

 

Staff Training Days –  

Teachers Only 

(closed to pupils) 

Monday 19 April 2021 

Term Starts Tuesday 20 April 2021 

Half Term – (closed to pupils) Friday 28 May to Friday 4 June 2021 inclusive 

Term Restarts Monday 7 June 2021 

Term Ends Wednesday 21 July 2021 

 

ADDINGTON SCHOOL TERM DATES 

2020 - 2021 


